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Dear Friend, 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

LETTER FROM 
SHARON KRIEGER, 

PROGRAM DIRECTOR 

Dear Friend, 
 
Two years after the pandemic began, the world is simultaneously back to 
“normal” and forever changed. Lessons were learned, priorities were 
shifted, and modifications were made.  At Samaritan Community, we 
used lessons learned over the last two years to strengthen services and 
the way in which we provide them. Today, we are taking those lessons 
and moving forward from the pandemic stronger, continuing to address 
the growing needs of our community and those who turn to us for help.  
 
In 2022, we slowly re-opened our in-person food pantry and we also 
continued our grocery delivery system that was implemented in 2020. 
Deliveries became a critical need to many members facing medical and 
transportation safety issues. We also re-opened group activities on a 
limited basis, providing members who are isolated and need face-to-face 
connection a place to be welcomed and valued. We added Zoom and 
other online platforms as a way of communicating and connecting with 
members who could not come to Samaritan Community directly. In 
terms of financial assistance, we provided more emergency assistance 
stipends in 2022 than any other year in Samaritan Community’s history – 
more than $300,000 to 130 households for necessities like rent, utilities, 
employment, medical care, transportation, and more.  
 
Samaritan Community is a small organization with a big impact on the 
families we serve in Baltimore. Despite the significant challenges that the 
pandemic brought with it, we were able to respond to the immediate 
needs of the community. Today, we have evolved forward – past 
COVID19 – and remain a strong support to those in Baltimore who are 
in crisis and want to rebuild their lives. 
 
Thank you to our members, staff, volunteers, Board of Directors, and 
supporters for your dedication to Samaritan Community throughout  
it all.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Sharon Krieger 
Program Director 



 
 

 

 

Hestrun came to Samaritan Community after the house he was 
living in burned down. The Red Cross helped him with a motel 
room for a few days and gave him a list of local nonprofits that 
might be able to help. 
 
“Samaritan Community was the only one who responded to my 
calls. And wow did Sharon (Program Director at Samaritan 
Community) respond. I lost everything in the fire. So not only did 
Sharon help me find a new place to live, Samaritan Community 
helped with the security deposit and my first month’s rent,” recalls 
Hestrun. “For a few weeks, before I found Samaritan Community, 
I had been living in the burned-out remains of my home. I wasn’t 
sure if I could keep my job and find new housing, which takes lots 
of time and money.” 
 
In order to help get Hestrun’s life back on track, Samaritan 
Community helped him with food, clothing, and housewares as 
well as rental assistance. 
 
“I was worried that I would wear out my welcome. But Sharon 
made it clear that she genuinely cared about me and wanted to do 
everything possible to help. Just talking about it brings tears to my 
eyes,” he says. 
 
“Hestrun is a beautiful soul. Working with him was a joy. No 
matter the challenge of the day, he was always positive and always 
had a heartwarming smile on his face,” says Sharon. 
 
Hestrun and Sharon have since forged a deep bond. “Sharon and I 
are friends for life. Whether my life is going smoothly or not, I will 
always stay in touch with the friend who helped so much when I 
needed it most,” he says.  
 
 
         

 

 
HESTRUN’S STORY: 

MOVING FORWARD AFTER TRAGEDY 

 
 

“I was worried that I would wear out my welcome. But Sharon made it clear that she genuinely cared 
about me and wanted me to do everything possible to help. Just talking about it brings tears to my eyes.” 

Hestrun found Samaritan Community 
through The Red Cross after his home 
burned down. Samaritan Community 
helped him with rent, food, clothing, 
housewares in addition to a support 

system on which he can rely. 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FOOD PANTRY 
More than 40 years ago, Samaritan 
Community began as a food pantry for 
those in-need. In many ways, it is at the very 
heart of what we do. We are proud of the 
food we provide – fresh produce, breads, 
dairy, shelf-stable items are donated twice a 
week from Whole Foods Market Mt. 
Washington. We also purchase supplemental 
food and personal care items from the 
Maryland Food Bank and other suppliers.  
 
In 2022, because the delivery system we 
created during COVID was so successful, 
we continued this service to provide old and 
new members living with health and 
mobility issues with urgently-needed food. 
In total, we provided 210 households with 
approximately 2,300 bags of groceries. 
 
 

CLOTHING SHOP 
Our Clothing Shop has gently-used clothing 
and household items for members and their 
families, free of charge. The shop is stocked 
with generous donations from the 
community and is staffed by our dedicated 
and talented volunteers. In 2022, we looked 
beyond the pandemic and started the  
re-opening process for the Clothing Shop.  
 
 
 
 

 

Samaritan Community’s Crisis Intervention Assistance Program 
addresses people’s immediate needs. 

 Services include our food pantry, clothing shop,  
case management, and emergency financial assistance. 

 

C 
R 
I 
S 
I 
S  
 
I 
N 
T 
E 
R 
V 
E 
N 
T 
I 
O 
N 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

C 
R 
I 
S 
I 
S  
 
I 
N 
T 
E 
R 
V 
E 
N 
T 
I 
O 
N 
 
 

CASE MANAGEMENT 
Much of our work is helping members with challenges related to housing, 
employment, medical care, transportation, utilities, legal help, and supplies. Our 
programming staff work closely with our members on these challenges to help them 
move forward and ultimately achieve greater stability for themselves and their 
families. Since the pandemic, our case management service has exploded. In 2022, we 
worked with 170 members, providing an estimated 2,000 case management sessions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 EMERGENCY FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
Emergency financial assistance is one tool we use when working with our 
members. Each member receives financial assistance based on their individual 
circumstances and the length of time necessary to reach stability or additional 
goals. The decision to provide financial assistance is generally based on three 
main factors: The potential for self-sufficiency in the near future. Delaying self-
sufficiency in order to reach a specific goal that greatly improves their quality of 
life for the long term (i.e. the client is taking classes to get a better job or client is 
on short-term disability but is expected to recover, etc.). And finally, the potential 
for self-sufficiency outweighs the amount already invested and the work already 
done to reach the goal. In 2022, we provided more than $300,000 in financial 
assistance to 130 households.  
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In September, Samaritan Community held its “Movie Night” Gala at The Charles Theatre for the 
first time since the pandemic began. After years of not being able to host the event, the Gala was 
perhaps the most joyful one. In total, the fundraising event raised more than $14,000 with profits 
going directly to support Samaritan Community’s work of providing assistance to individuals and 
families who are in crisis in Baltimore.  
 
For many, the well-attended event was the first time they had been to a gathering of any kind in years 
- making it an extra special time for all of us to be together.  
 
Tapas Teatro did a fantastic job of preparing a delicious dinner and guests were eager to see a movie 
of their choice, thanks to The Charles Theatre. The always popular silent auction didn’t disappoint. 
From original artwork from local artists to Orioles tickets to an at-home wine tasting, and more.  
 
"It is such a thrill to see my Samaritan friends again. I knew I would have a wonderful time, but I 
didn't fully realize just how emotional it would be for me,” said one guest. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

THRILLED TO BE BACK AT THE  
“MOVIE NIGHT” GALA 

Thank You To  
The Evening’s Sponsors! 

Lead Sponsor 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

E 
M 
P 
O 
W 
E 
R 
M 
E 
N 
T 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Samaritan Community’s Empowerment Program  
digs deeper to better understanding what is behind the initial crisis. 

 Services include individual empowerment counseling and group support. 

INDIVIDUAL  
EMPOWERMENT 
COUNSELING 
Our work goes beyond managing the initial 
crisis. We also work closely with clients on the 
root cause(s) of the crisis to help them address, 
manage, heal, and move forward. Our 
programming staff work closely with clients to 
help them with past traumas, challenges, 
roadblocks, and more. In 2022, we worked with 
145 clients through 600 individual counseling 
sessions. Like case management, counseling can 
only be provided through the time and 
experience of our staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GROUP SUPPORT  
Isolation is a serious issue facing so many 
people, particularly for those living on the 
edge of stability. Our groups help people 
come together and form strong emotional 
support systems. Because of the pandemic and 
construction work within our space, our 
groups had to be postponed or limited. In 
spring 2022, we began groups again - one day  
a week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

“An additional, but mostly 
unnoticed mission of 

Samaritan Community 
is to bring people together 

from all walks of life to learn 
from each other that we are 
more the same than we are 

different.” 
 

            -Sharon Krieger, 
           Program Director 



 

 
 

 
Samaritan Community’s story began more than 40 years ago as a food 

cupboard in the Bolton Hill section of Baltimore. While much has 
changed since then, some things have not. Samaritan Community 

continues to be a proud member of the Bolton Hill community. On a 
beautiful October day, Samaritan Community was part of the annual 

Festival on the Hill event in October. We joined fellow Bolton Hill 
groups, neighbors, clubs, and friends for a day celebrating all things 

Bolton Hill and what makes it a special place for so many. We sold coffee 
and muffins as a small fundraiser for Samaritan Community. We were also 
honored to be one of two local organizations who received proceeds from 

the event.   
Thank you, Bolton Hill, for your kindness and generosity! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Did You See Us At Festival On The Hill?? 

 
Samaritan Community Spends A Day In The Country 

In summer, it was time to get out of the city and into nature. 
A group of Samaritan Community members went to a serene 
600-acre farm in Howard County. It was a beautiful day for a 
picnic lunch, hayride, quiet walks, and community. Together 
they saw wildlife, wheat fields, livestock, woods, and took a 
hayride through the creek that feeds in Washington DC’s 
main reservoir. 
 
The power of community is at the center of Samaritan 
Community. Being together and sharing with one another 
promotes healing as well as builds and strengthens 
connections. After more than two years of the pandemic and 
the limitations it brought, it was particularly special and 
rewarding to gather together in the peaceful countryside, 
enjoying a meal as a group, and laughing and bonding as a 
community. And to do all of this on a glorious summer day 
was something no one will forget.  
 



 

STILL MOVING FORWARD AFTER 12 YEARS  
 
There are no requirements to receive services at 
Samaritan Community. Some people come to us for 
quick help during a temporary setback, while others 
need help to rebuild their lives. When this happens, we 
know the road to stability isn’t a sprint. It’s a 
marathon. We stay with our members, through 
successes and stumbles, for however long they need. 
Members like David.  
 
David first found Samaritan Community around 2010 
– on the day that he, his wife, and two small children 
became homeless. Our Program Director, Sharon, 
launched into action and found David and his family a 

safe and affordable home that exact same day. Samaritan immediately helped with rental 
assistance.  
 
That first year, David struggled to earn enough income to pay the bills. So, in addition 
to helping with rent, we also coverred David’s 12-month HVAC course and other 
training. Since earning his certifications, David continues to do very well.  
 
He and his family are still in the same home from that day 12 years ago. He is an 
assistant supervisor for a major residential company and now earns three times what we 
he earned when he first came to Samaritan Community. As a result, his entire family is 
thriving. David and Sharon are still in touch, and he sometimes volunteers at Samaritan. 
 
“I am eternally grateful for Sharon and Samaritan Community. If it were not for them, I 
would not be here today. That is a fact.” 
 
“David is such a wonderful man who has overcome many challenges since I’ve known 
him. He has met each one of these challenges with the determination to make life better 
for his family,” says Sharon. “He is a loving husband and father and we are thrilled to 
have played a part in his success. It is a joy to hear from David on a regular basis. He 
will always be a member of our community and we are all very proud of everything he 
has accomplished.” 

 
  

“I am eternally grateful to Sharon and Samaritan Community. 
 If it were not for them, I would not be here today. That is a fact.” 

-David 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SAMARITAN COMMUNITY MOURNS  
LONG-TIME VOLUNTEER & DEAR FRIEND, SANDRA FINK 

In summer 2022, Samaritan Community mourned the loss of Sandra Fink. Sandra, 
with her husband Roger, was a dear friend of ours and much-beloved volunteer. At 

Samaritan Community, the importance of community has always been at the heart of 
who we are and is a vital part of everything we do. There was no better example of this 

than Sandra and Roger.  
 

Roger first came to us about a decade ago as a Board Member. Then he and Sandra 
started volunteering in our Clothing Shop. They quickly got it organized into an 
efficient operation that provides gently-used clothing, home goods, and other 

necessities to our members and their families, free-of-charge. Sandra and Roger quickly 
became beloved volunteers, who we all looked forward to talking with every week. 

Their good nature and humor put them in the center of the cheerful banter that 
permeated our space.  

 
We will forever be grateful to Sandra for her dedication to others, her warmth,  

and her generosity in giving her time and talents to us.  
 

 

Samaritan Community has only one full-time employee, our 
Program Director, and six part-time staff. This means that 
our volunteers are a critical part of our organization and 
work. From the food pantry and clothing shop to the Board 
of Directors, our volunteers are a significant reason why 
we’re able to help as many as we do for as long as we have.  
 
We thank each and every one of our volunteers for selflessly 
giving their time and expertise to our members and to 
Samaritan Community.

THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS! 
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2022 DONORS 
INDIVIDUALS 

Anonymous 
Patsy Andrews 

Carolyn Armstrong 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Atwater 

Mr. and Mrs. Allan Aubert 
Matthew Austin 

Gregory Baranoski & Lucio Gama 
Mark Beck 
Alma Bell 

Mary Tiz Benedict 
Grace Benson 

Marvin & Sara Bigham 
Elizabeth Biliske and Patrick Holmes 

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Blanck 
Jake Boone 

Michael Booth and Kristine Smets 
Robert Bowers 

Thomas & Judith Boyd 
J. Michael Brown 
Charles Browne 
Natalie Browne 

Mr. and Mrs. Martyn Buffler 
Richard Buffler 
Mary Bunting 

Dr. John Burton & Lynda Burton 
Maureen Cadorette 

Richard Caine 
Eleanor Carey 

Melanie Carpenetti and Diana Lynn Wheeler 
Barbara Cates and Matthew Stremba 

Annette Chappell 
Pam Charshee 

Christina Sabin-Scharff and David Scharff 
Becky Clark 
Tom Clark 

Wendy Cohan 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Cohn 



Ana Maria Colwill 
Gilliam Conley and Janet Conley 

Jesse Craig 
Lynn Cripps 

James and Nancy Cusack 
Paul and Sandra Dagdigian 

LL and MR Daily 
Fred Demers 
Walter Dent 

Linda DePalma 
Jeannine Disviscour 

Beulah Downing 
Charles and Lydia Duff 

Suzy & Eddie Dunn Fund of Baltimore Community Foundation 
Holly Dunn 
Janet Dunn 
Peter Dunn 

Lynne Durbin & JF Mergen 
Steve Ellis 

Richard Emory 
Suzanne Farnham 

Mary Fecht 
Matthew Fenton and Laura Hollister 

Savonne Ferguson, Esq. 
Roger and Sandra Fink 

Bruce Fleming 
Pamela Fleming 
Charlotte Floyd 
Marjorie Forster 

Heidi Gelzer and Ed Mortimore 
Phoebe Gilchrist 

Susan Gillette 
Amanda Gilman 

Elizabeth Goldsby and Adam Allen 
Betsy Grater 

Jill and Jamie Griffith 
The Rev. Sanford Groff 

Gayle Guilford 
Edward Hargadon 

Donald and Melanie Heacock 
David Hill 



Benjamin and Nicole Hinceman 
Edward and Susan Hodges 

Joyce Hoebing and John Williams 
Douglas Hoffman and George Weltz 

David and Rebecca Hornbeck 
Steve Howard and Monty Howard 

The Howard Family Fund of Baltimore Community Foundation 
Lucy Howard 

Leslie Hoy 
Carmina Hughes 
Stephanie Hull 
Carol Hylton 

Kenneth and Valerie Ironside 
CM Ives 

Williams Johnston and Susan Pezzullo 
Ted Jones 

Terra Sims and Horace Sims 
Barbara Kijdi 

Qayum and Pat Karzai 
Lisa Keir 

Douglas Kelso and Claudia Sennett 
Mary Jo Kenney 
Christine Kent 

Norma Killebrew 
Amy Krulak and Alastair Palmer 

The Rev. William Krulak and Sharon Krulak 
John Kyle and Peter Satten 

Reid Laclair 
Andrew and Avendui Lacovara 

Marguerite Lance 
Mary Leach 

Frances Lentz 
Gus Lewis and Deborah Lewis 

The Lewis Windfall Fund of Baltimore Community Foundation 
Ray Tegeler 

James and Jennifer Little 
Amy Macht 

T. Stewart Lucas and Douglast Campbell 
Sandra Lumpkin 



Christine Malanga and Matthew Weinstock 
George Maris 
Vincent Masi 

Colette Massengale 
Gregory McCoy 
Judith McFadden 

John McIntyre and Kathleen Capcara 
Patricia Metz 

The Honorable Myshala E. Middleton 
Zoe Middleton 
Camille Mihalic 
Jesse Milan, Jr.  

David and Rita Moday 
Robert Morrow 

Ilene Nathan 
Christine and Brett Naylor 

Jannet Naylor 
Eric and Nelle Somerville 

Karen Nelson 
David Nyweide 

Charles and Katherine O’Donovan 
Brian O’Rourke 

Mary and Wells Obrecht 
Cathy Orelman 

Lee and Jenny Owen  
Rene Pallace 
Judith Paris 

MacQueen Parker 
Deborah Patton 

Paul Farragut 
Dr. John Payne & Mrs. Jane Payne 

Alice and Brian Peake 
Sallye Perrin and John VonBriesen 

Jenepher Piper 
John and Susan Powell 

Jeffrey and Lindsay Quinn 
Joe Raia 

Jenny Sayre Ramberg 
Joyce Ramelmeier 

Hank and Beth Ratrie 
Tom and Emily Reichart 



George Reynolds 
Ellen Richardson 

Marjorie Barton Richmond 
Andrew and Catherine Ricks 

Mary Faith Riggs 
William Roberts 

W. Charles Rogers 
Elizabeth Roszel 

Beverly Sanderson 
Virginia and Kenneth Sappington 
Stephen Sattler and Neil O’Farrell 

Julius Schlosburg 
Rolf Schmitt 

Dr. Nathan Scott 
Jane Shaab 

Amy Sheridan 
Frank and Lottie Shivers 

Betsy Siegel and Henry Gardner 
Paul Silvestri and Dr. Marcia Riberio 

Janet Simons 
Peter Spidaliere 

Therese Staudenmaier and Dan McCarthy 
Cindy and Dennis Sullivan 

Lisa Summers 
Yulia Suslova 

Michael and Skye Tandy 
Leon Taylor and Janet Hatter Taylor 

Stephanie Taylor 
Susanna Thieblot 
Elizabeth Torres 
Barbara Trimble 

Greg Trimble and David Bielenberg 
John Tydings 

Robb and Elizabeth Tyler 
David and Laura Urban 

Peter and Susan Van Buren 
Robert Van Wesep and Kay Dickersin 

Vaughan Vigil 
Thomas Waldron 

George and Patricia Walker 
Pamela Ward 



Sam and Sue Ward 
Carol Warner 

Vabren Watts, PhD 
Maria Wawer 

John Webb and Julie Modlin 
Gregory Weidman and Michael Flanigan 

Richard and Letitia Weise 
Stacy Wells 

Jim and Leslie Wharton 
Margaret Whitman and W. Charles Rogers 

Robert Whitman  
Stephen and Patricia Wilcoxson 

Steve and Mary Lou Wilder 
Dilys Williams 

Elizabeth Wilmerding 
Kate Wolfson 

Carolyn Workman 
Wendy Yap and Seth Blackshaw 

 

FOUNDATIONS 
The Abell Foundation 
Clayton Baker Trust 
Baltimore Civic Fund 

The Hackerman Foundation 
Helen Clay Frick Foundation 

JC Crothers Foundation 
Marguerite Cole Foundation 

Maryland Food Bank 
Philip & Lois Macht Family Fund 

T. Rowe Price Foundation 
Thomas Wilson Foundation 

 

CORPORATE 
Anonymous 

FC Clifford, Inc. 
McCormick & Co. 

 
 
 

 



FAITH-BASED 
Brown Memorial Park Ave. Church 

Church of the Redeemer 
Corpus Christi Church 

Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
Episcopal Diocese of Maryland 
Grace United Methodist Church 

Memorial Episcopal Church 
School Sisters of Notre Dame 
St. David’s Episcopal Church 

St. John’s Church, Western Parish Run 
 

2022 “MOVIE NIGHT” GALA: SILENT AUCTION DONORS 
The Charles Theater 

Baltimore Center Stage Theater 
Baltimore Chef Shop 
Baltimore Clayworks 

French Paradox Wines 
Gertrude’s 

Marjorie Forster 
Margaret Whitman 

Matt Fenton 
McCormick & Co. 
Opera Baltimore 

Pam Fleming 
Paul Silvestri & Dr. Marcia Riberio 

Peter Dunn 
Petit Louis Bistro 

Shine Nail Boutique 
Steve Howard and Monty Howard 

Suzie Thieblot 
Smyth Jewelers 

Tapas Teatro 
Tom and Emily Reichart  

Tilted Row 
Verandah Kitchen 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The mission of The Samaritan Community is to provide assistance to individuals and families who are in 
crisis and wish to improve their lives. Our program is rooted in respect, hope, and healing.  

 
 
 

Street Address: 1407 Bolton St., Baltimore, MD 21217  
Mailing Address: PO Box 4848, Baltimore , MD 21211 

443.438.9286 (Administrative) | 410.669.1229 (Programming) 
www.samaritancommunity.org | www.facebook.com/samaritacommunity  

 

http://www.samaritancommunity.org/
http://www.facebook.com/samaritacommunity

